
PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

 

The Watauga County Board of Commissioners will hold a public hearing to allow citizen comment 

on a proposal to repeal a 2024 amendment to the Watauga County Building Code Ordinance which 

added the wording “and all appendices therein.” 

The proposal would repeal the amendment by removing the wording from the Watauga 

County Building Code Ordinance as below: 

Section 1-2.1 Fire Code Adopted 

On July 1, 1991, or other date established by the North Carolina building code 

council, the Standard Fire Prevention code – 1988 edition and all appendices 

therein as adopted by the Building Code Council and as amended … 

The public hearing will be held on Tuesday, May 6, 2025, at 5:30 P.M. in the Commissioners’ 

Board Room located in the Watauga County Administration Building at 814 West King Street, 

Boone, North Carolina.  Interested parties are encouraged to attend.  For information or questions 

please call 828-264-4235. 

 
 
       Braxton Eggers, Chairman 
       Watauga County Board of Commissioners 
 


